BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 28, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session & Discussion:
Mr. Jerry Somers , President and Mr. Joel Whitman , Vice President of One Salem Street Association spoke to the Board and presented them with everything the Town has asked them to provide which included a detailed map of all underground utility lines. One Salem Street has only received trash services from the Town. The request includes having Davenport Drive which is the main road in this development named as a Town Road. 

There was no formal vote of the Board, however a sense of the Board was taken with all five Board members being in support of this request. There will be a Town warrant article submitted on this in the future.   
Temple Property

An open discussion took place with  members of the Board of Selectmen along with Martin Grasso , Chairman of the Town Building Oversight Committee and Michael McClung , Chairman of the Finance Committee regarding the sale of the temple property and the former middle school property. 
A recommendation of the Town Building Oversight Committee suggest that the former Temple property be sold to Hawthorne Partners of Newton on their proposal  for a assisted living housing project.
Selectman Strauss recommended the Board wait until the next scheduled meeting on October 12, 2010, to make a final vote on the sale of the Temple. Selectman Strauss would feel more comfortable with a few extra weeks to make his decision. Selectman Van Dam and Selectman Malagrifa agreed. 

The Building Oversight Committee suggested that Andrew Maylor, the Town’s Chief Procurement Officer negotiate with Hawthorne Partners for a higher selling price and an payment agreement in lieu of taxes.
Middle School property
An open discussion took place with the members of the Board of Selectmen along with Martin Grasso, Chairman of the Town Building Oversight Committee and Michael McClung, Chairman of the Finance Committee, regarding the sale of the middle school property. The Town Building Oversight’s recommendation at this time is to reject both bids for this property. (See votes of the Board).
Martin Grasso and Michael McClung both recommended that a possible RFP be put back out on the Middle School. 

The Building Oversight Committee did inform the Board that in their opinion, the historical restriction had a negative impact on the projects proposal price.  
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted 4-1 in favor of a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the recommendation of the Town Building Oversight Committee to reject both bids for the Middle School property seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. Selectman Mazow opposed the motion. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve amended meeting minutes from August 31, 2010 seconded by Selectman Van Dam 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve meeting minutes from September 17, 201 seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from the Lynn Area Chamber of Commerce to place a banner from November 3, 2010 through November 13, 2010, on a fence at the Swampscott High School promoting the   3rd Annual Swampscott Home and Garden Show which will be held on Saturday, November 13, 2010 seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a block party request from Laura Kabel, 106 Aspen Road, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Sunday October 31, 2010 from 4-7PM. seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to accept the resignation of Charles R. Borgioli, 84 Banks Road, Swampscott, Mass from the Harbor Advisory Committee and the Logan Airport Citizen Advisory Committee seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Robert Begin, 76 King Street, Swampscott, Mass to the Harbor Advisory Board seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint the following to the Cultural Council  , Marianne McDermott, 34 Stanley Road, Swampscott, Mass,  Laura B. Smith, 4 Holly Circle, Swampscott, Mass , Patricia Colone, 4 Stanley Road, Swampscott, Mass and   Jer Jurma, 146 Elmwood Road, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to appointment Mrs. Toni DiLisio, 3 Alvin Road, Swampscott, Mass and Mr. John Sherman, 14 Plymouth Avenue, Swampscott, Mass  to the Andrew’s Chapel Restoration Committee seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to appoint Marilyn Cassidy, 11 Hampden Street, Swampscott, Mass to Senior Center Board of Directors seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to appoint Peter Yasi, 32 Millet Road, Swampscott, Mass to serve as a Constable pending CORI results seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to appoint Doug Perry, 18 Rear Thomas Road, Swampscott, Mass to serve as a Constable pending CORI results seconded by Selectman Strauss.
Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items: 

· Financial Forecast being reported on at Town Meeting.

· Assessment Center for Fire Chief Recommendation. 

· Handicapped Ramp and Handicapped Parking spot completed at the Swampscott Police Station.

· Seaport Advisory Project / Swampscott Harbor / Dredging.

· Aggregate Industries was lowest bidder of the roadway project between Swampscott and Salem and work should be started in October. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam commented on a picnic event recently held at the St. Johns Church which was well attended and a great community event and ended up be a memorial service for Jared Raymond. . Selectman Van Dam commented that the flags being flown at the Gulf Station on Essex Street are not for advertising but are flown in memory of the late Army Specialist Jared Raymond. 

Selectman Malagrifa informed the Board that the owner of the property at the former Papa John’s Restaurant on Humphrey had called to say the property has been cleaned up.  Selectman Malagrifa commented that some of the Town owned properties such as the Pumping Station and the DPW Garage could use some cleaning up. Selectman Malagrifa recently communicated with Rep. Lori Ehrlich and Senator Thomas McGee regarding the Department of Conservation and Recreation taking over King’s Beach form the Lynn line to the Red Rock Bistro. Selectman Malagrifa asked for volunteers for the Logan Airport Citizen Advisory Committee.
Selectman Strauss commented on the success of the Health Expo held recently at the Swampscott High School. Selectman Strauss spoke on an upcoming agenda item regarding “Pay as You Go” trash program which he felt would come with an associated cost with this program and recommended not supporting this idea. Selectman Strauss informed the community that there is a new sign at Phillip’s Beach regarding illegal dumping. 
Selectman Mazow thanked the Swampscott Police Department for a recent sting operation they conducted at local businesses relating to the sale of alcohol to a minor. Selectman Mazow congratulated all the business owners for passing this test. Selectman Mazow commented that City Bar & Grill has opened in Vininn Square and he had heard positive things about this new restaurant. 
Selectman Sullivan reminded the community of the “Touch a Truck” event to be held Sunday, October 3, 2010 from 10-2PM and is sponsored by the Swampscott Police Department. Selectman Sullivan suggested there is a comment time added to the agenda for public input. Selectman Sullivan commented that the Swampscott Rotary Club is holding a celebrity bartender event on Wednesday October 27, 2010 from 6-8PM at the Red Rock Bistro. Selectman Sullivan informed residents that the subject of leaf blowers will be added to a future agenda. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to adjourn meeting at 9:15P.M.  seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

